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EMPLOYEES' CONSULTATIVE FORUM 
2ND SPECIAL  
MINUTES 

 

21 DECEMBER 2010 
 
 
Chairman: † Ms L Ahmad  
   
Councillors: * Mrs Camilla Bath 

* Bob Currie 
* Keith Ferry (2) 
† Susan Hall�   

* Graham Henson (In the 
Chair) 

† Paul Osborn 
* Bill Stephenson 
 

Representatives 
of HTCC: 
 

† Ms L Snowdon 
 

 

Representatives 
of UNISON: 
 

* Mr D Butterfield 
* Mr S Compton 
 

* Mr G Martin 
* Mr R Thomas 
 

Representatives 
of GMB: 
 

† Mr J Dunbar 
 

  
 

* Denotes Member present 
(2), Denote category of Reserve Members 
† Denotes apologies received 
 
 

35. Attendance by Reserve Members   
 
RESOLVED:  To note the attendance at this meeting of the following duly 
appointed Reserve Members:- 
 
Ordinary Member  
 

Reserve Member 
 

Councillor Phillip O’Dell Councillor Keith Ferry 
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36. Declarations of Interest   
 
RESOLVED:  To note that the following interests were declared: 
 
Agenda Item 4 – Information Report – Annual Equality in Employment 
Monitoring from 1 April 2009 to 31 March 2010 
Agenda Item 5 – Employees’ Side Report on Trade Waste 
Agenda Item 6 – Information Report – Response to Employees’ Side Report 
on Trade Waste 
Councillor Bob Currie declared a personal interest in that he was a paid-up 
member of Unison and his son worked for the Council. He would remain in the 
room whilst the matter was considered and voted upon. 
 
Councillor Keith Ferry declared a personal interest in that he was a member of 
the GMB Union. He would remain in the room whilst the matter was 
considered and voted upon. 
 
Councillor Graham Henson declared a personal interest in that he was a 
member of the Communication Workers Union and his cousin worked for the 
Council.  He would remain in the room whilst the matter was considered and 
voted upon. 
 
 

37. Deputations   
 
RESOLVED: To note that no deputations had been received. 
 
 
RESOLVED ITEMS   
 

38. Employees' Side Report and Managements Response on Joint Secretary   
 
The Forum received a report from Unison relating to its concerns regarding 
the position of Joint Secretary. The three key issues raised by Unison 
involved: 
 

• That the GMB Union had not reciprocated an agreement with Unison 
in that Unison had offered GMB one of their facility days, during the 
period Unison took the role of Joint Secretary; 

 
• Unison had been requested to provide information regarding their 

membership figures, which it wished to be confirmed had also been 
requested from the GMB union; 

 
• The facilitation of the funding of the Joint Secretary position. 

 
In presenting the item a member of Unison raised the following points: 
 

• There had been no confirmation on whether membership figures had 
also been requested from GMB; 
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• Unison had funded the Joint Secretary position for 4 months because 
the current Joint Secretary had her substantive position recruited to. 
This had provided some security for the current Joint Secretary to seek 
other employment. Financial information was available to show the 
costs for these 4 months. There were queries on where the funding 
identified for this position had been allocated, given an underspend in 
the corporately held trade union facility time budget in the previous 
year. 

 
During the discussion on this item, Members of the Forum raised a number of 
issues which were responded to by officers as follows: 
 

• Officers did not feel the underspend in 2010/11, had impacted 
negatively on Unison; 

 
• It was Unison’s decision to continue funding the Joint Secretary 

position. A number of discussions had been held with Unison on this 
arrangement and no request was made at the time for funding in 
relation to this. 

 
• Any claim for additional costs incurred would be considered, but this 

was not to be taken as acceptance for funding these costs. It also had 
to be noted that there was no provision within the current budget to 
meet any claim from the previous year’s budget; 

 
• The issue of the reciprocation of agreement in offering facility days to 

be transferred was solely an issue for the 2 unions. It was not an issue 
that Councillors or the Forum should engage in. Members of the Forum 
concurred with this view; 

 
• There had been no agreement made by the unions on who would 

assume the Joint Secretary role after a representative of Unison had 
assumed the position;  

 
• The reason for requesting membership figures from the unions was to 

ensure that the relevant budget was allocated fairly. Up to date figures 
were required. Neither union had provide these figures and a formal 
request was made by the officers to provide these. The figures did 
include staff at schools as technically they were employees of the 
Council; 

 
• It was a matter for the Joint Secretary to give an assurance that the 

role would be used purely for 5 days on the Better Deal for Residents 
Programme. 

 
RESOLVED: That the report be noted. 
 
 
(Note:  The meeting, having commenced at 9.02 pm, closed at 9.51 pm). 
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(Signed) COUNCILLOR GRAHAM HENSON 
Chairman 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


	Minutes

